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CHAP. 295 PUBLIC LAWS, FIRST REGULAR SESSION-1983 

~~~~isfiee wi~fiiR ~ eays ef ~eeei~~ ef ~fie a~~~iea~ieR 
aRe sfia~~ se~ a ~ime aRe ~~aee fe~ a ~~~~ie fiea~iR~ 
wfiiefi sfia~~ ~e fie~e, ~R~ess e~fie~wise e~ee~ee ~y ~fie 

eemmissieR, wi~fiiR ~4 eays af~e~ ~~~~iea~ieR ef ~fie 

Re~~ee~ The commission shall issue public notice of 
the application and the opportunity to request a 
hearing within 7 days after the application is filed 
with the commission. The commission may render its 
decision on the application, without holding a public 
hearing. If a public hearing is held, the commission 
shall hold the first session within 45 days of the 
filing of the application. The commission shall 
render its decision on the application within 45 days 
of the close of the hearing, or within 45 days of 
receipt of the application, if no hearing is held. 
No gas company may make application for changes in 
its cost of gas adjustment rate until a period of 90 
days has elapsed from the filing of its last applica­
tion, unless otherwise ordered by the commission. 

Effective September 23, 1983. 

CHAPTER 296 

H.P. 1050 - L.D. 1394 

AN ACT to Clarify Sanctions for Repeated 
Violation of the Labor Laws of Maine. 

Be it enacted by the People of the State of Maine as 
follows: 

26 MRSA §46, 6th~, as repealed and replaced by PL 
1975, c. 519, §8, is amended to read: 

Any employer who willfully or repeatedly violates 
any standard, rule or order promulgated pursuant to 
section 565 aR8 ~fia~ ¥ie~a~ieR ea~see eea~fi ~e aRY 
em~~eyee, and that violation is specifically deter­
mined to be a serious violation, shall, upon convic­
tion, be punished by a fine of not more than $10,000 
or by imprisonment for not more than 6 months, or by 
both; except that if the conviction is for a viola­
tion committed after a first conviction of such 
person, punishment shall be by a fine of not more 
than $20,000, or by imprisonment for not more than 
one 'lear, or by both. 

Effective September 23, 1983. 


